
COUNCIL – OCTOBER 17, 2005

 ROAD CLOSURE – HUNTINGTON ROAD 
 BETWEEN MCGILLIVRAY ROAD AND MAJOR 
 MACKENZIE DRIVE

 Recommendation

The City Clerk recommends: 

1) That any deputations on the matter be received; and 

2) That a By-law be enacted to stop up and close the portion of Huntington Road 
between McGillivray Road and Major Mackenzie Drive. 

Purpose

To enact a by-law to stop up and close apportion of Huntington Road between 
McGillivray Road and Major Mackenzie Drive. 

Background – Analysis and Options

At its meeting of September 12th, 2005, Council directed staff to commence procedures 
as required by the Municipal Act to advertise and schedule a Public Hearing to stop up 
and close a portion of Huntington Road between McGillivray Road and Major Mackenzie 
Drive (Attachment 1). 

The notice (Attachment 2) was advertised for two (2) consecutive weeks in the City Page 
of the Vaughan Citizen and the Liberal (Thursday edition only).  The appropriate 
agencies have been notified of the proposed by-law.  Objections have been received by 
the affected landowner, and Vaughan Fire and Rescue services (Attachment 3). 

Conclusion

In order to complete the road closure process, Council’s approval of this recommendation 
is required.  It should be noted that a reference plan has to be completed prior to the by-
law being forwarded to a future Council meeting for enactment.  

Attachments

 1. Extract 
 2. Notice 
 3. Objections 

Report Prepared by:

 Brenda Macdonald 
 Administrative Co-ordinator 

 Respectfully submitted 

 J.D. Leach, City Clerk 
























